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We are working towards making Nottingham a recognised City of Sanctuary. In the city and county, we already have flourishing but hard-pressed groups who help people seeking sanctuary to become part of the wider community. We want to help local groups and individuals to welcome and appreciate people seeking refuge and asylum more actively. 
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	Our latest recruit to our list of supporters is The Welcome Project. Read what the Nottingham Evening Post said about it:

A new welcome for city refugees

Monday, July 18, 2011

A NEW service to help refugees and other vulnerable migrant groups is being set up in Nottingham.

The Welcome Project, supported by racial equality organisation the Rainbow Project, will provide support to asylum seekers who have been given status in the UK.

From September, it will operate a drop-in café at the Vine Community Centre's church lounge, Bobbers Mill Road, in Hyson Green, where volunteers will advise and interpret for clients and arrange to attend housing, benefits and other appointments with them.

Computer training, crèche and English conversation classes are also planned.

Joanna Petersen, project co-ordinator and former senior case worker with Refugee and Migrant Justice, said that being granted status was "only the start of a new set of challenges" for asylum seekers.

She added: "They also risk being trapped in poverty and benefits, partly because they have not been permitted to work while seeking asylum."

The new service is being set up by Mrs Petersen, Sharon Bravo, administrator at St Stephen's church, Hyson Green, and Rainbow co-ordinator Dianne Skerritt.

The Rainbow Project has been awarded a £5,000 grant from the Church Urban Fund for the new service. The cash is expected to keep the project running for just six months but it is hoped it will be continued into 2012 and beyond.

Ultimately, the project aims to become an independent charitable organisation.

The project has three vacancies for trustees as well as other volunteer roles. [see Volunteering opportunities below]..

As autumn arrives, with winter not far ahead, groups announce series of regular events in Nottingham, many of them free. You will find details in the Events section, but here are introductions to two.
Do you know about Mental Health Awareness Week in Nottingham from October 9th to 16th? There are too many events to list here, but you can see them by clicking here. 
Part of Mental Health Awareness Week are the events in the homelessness charity Framework’s arts festival , Raise the Roof! throughout October across Nottingham and beyond with events at many high profile venues as well as in pubs, clubs and bars across the city and elsewhere.
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Framework’s Operations Director Michael Leng says: “Raise the Roof! is about bringing people together to have a great time.  This gives us a chance to get messages across about homelessness and about the work that Framework is doing to tackle it.  We will also be fundraising.”

“With many genres of music, film, theatre, film and photography, Raise the Roof! has something for everyone.  We hope many people will join us both to celebrate the achievements of Framework’s first decade and to support our efforts to help an increasing number of people in desperate need when our ability to do so is being severely reduced.”

Full information about the Raise the Roof! festival is at http://raisetherooffestival.co.uk  and on Framework’s Facebook page www.facebook.com/frameworkcharity . Highlights of Raise the Roof! Are shown in the Events section below.
The Right to stay

The Greater London Authority has produced a paper recommending that recognised refugees should be given permanent settle rights instead of temporary leave to stay
Here are its ‘Conclusion and Recommendations’:
The arguments made by the previous government for introducing a policy of only granting an initial period of temporary leave for recognised refugees to remain do not hold sway. Our evidence shows that the applications made by recognised refugees are not temporary in character and the evidence that 100% of applicants receive indefinite leave after 5 years further supports this. In a time of economic austerity and the need to make efficiency savings surely the extra work required to review these cases after 5 years is a waste of UKBA resources.  

This policy also has a detrimental affect on integration. Temporary leave creates a five-year ‘limbo period‘, reducing refugees participation within our society. Of particular concern is that it also creates barriers to gaining employment and discourages enterprise.  

We find no evidence that revoking this policy will create a ‘pull-factor‘. The reduction in asylum claims since 2005 is not attributable to the introduction of this policy, but is most likely as a result of global trends in industrialised countries, already underway in 2003. Furthermore, the policy duplicates existing measures within UKBA that should allow the government to revoke indefinite leave status without the need to set up new systems.  

Our detailed analysis seriously questions the relevance of this policy.  We conclude it should be revoked and that the government should return to a system of granting asylum seekers indefinite leave once recognised as refugees. 

For further information please contact Hanna.Ostling@london.gov.uk
The Refugee Council is looking for people who may be willing to take part in a short film the Refugee Council is making for their 60th Anniversary year and to commemorate the 60th Anniversary of the UN Convention for Refugees. They are looking for someone who came here as a refugee in the 1960’s and settled. In practical terms it will involve a couple of hours of a person’s time at a location convenient to them. It would involve talking about the person's experience of coming to the UK, and how the person was able to rebuild their life here thanks to the UN Convention for Refugees. Actual camera time will be very short because this is only a short film. The aim of the film is to highlight the lives saved by the UN Convention over the last 60 years, as well as to highlight the work of the Refugee Council. Please contact Lara Wilks-Sloan you know anyone who can help:

email: lara.wilkssloan@refugeecouncil.org.uk 
Articles
U-turn on Esol funding causes enrolment mayhem for colleges

The government has done a U-turn over the funding of English classes for immigrants. But the bad news is that the timing leaves colleges in chaos

Janet Murray ,guardian.co.uk, Monday 12 September 2011

As the peak month for enrolments, September is always a busy time for colleges. But after a government U-turn on funding for English classes for immigrants (known as Esol), this year is proving chaotic.
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Funding regulations announced in last November's skills strategy set out government plans to focus fully funded Esol courses on those actively seeking work, such as those claiming jobseekers allowance and employment support allowance. Learners claiming income support, working tax credits and housing benefit – who had previously been eligible for fully funded English courses – would have to pay at least half the cost of their lessons or have them funded by their employer. Many in the sector feared it could make education and training – and ultimately employment – inaccessible to those who needed it most, particularly mothers with young children, who represent a good proportion of those on inactive benefits.

But last month, just weeks away from the start of the new academic year, it emerged that the government had changed its mind. … And while the U-turn has been largely welcomed by the sector, since the news hit home at the end of August, staff in colleges up and down the country have been working flat out to manage the fallout
….[Rest of article edited out]
Asylum Seekers Deserve Help not Hindrance From the Media

Christopher Beanland (in the Huffington Post)

Extracted and edited from http://www.huffingtonpost.co.uk/chris-beanland/asylum-seekers-need-the-m_b_974746.html
Why do asylum seekers get such a rough ride in the media? There seems to be a fundamental misunderstanding at the heart of the debate which is exploited by certain papers and politicians to trick the British public into thinking things which aren't true. Piled one on top of the other, these misleading contortions combine to create an unreal picture in the minds of the many. 

So let's make things simple by painting a picture of the average asylum seeker that the average person can understand. 

Imagine you are dosing on a friend's sofa and you suddenly become aware of the sound of flapping. It's a sparrow that's ended up in the kitchen through no fault of its own. It's being chased around the kitchen by a maniac with a rolling pin, so it decides to take its chances by flying into the living room. Home free? Not quite.  A man in the living room wearing a suit decides he doesn't really want another sparrow in his living room. So he says that the bird wasn't in any danger in the kitchen at all. He shepherds it into a birdcage, shakes hands with the maniac in the kitchen and hands the shivering creature over. …
If it strikes you that that analogy was a bit graphic then wait for the reality. The Institute of Race Relations counted 57 asylum seekers who had killed themselves since 1989. The actual figure is likely to be much higher. Failed asylum seekers facing deportation have jumped to their deaths from tower blocks, hanged themselves, slashed their wrists and burned themselves to death. Some of these suicides have even happened at detention centres which are supposed to provide a safe and secure environment.

… This week 18 failed Afghan asylum seekers briefly went on hunger strike at an immigration removal centre in Lincolnshire, yet the story was scarcely mentioned. If you look at the list of countries where the suicide victims came from, it reads like a list of teams you wouldn't mind England drawing in the World Cup group stages - but not a list of countries where you'd have any hope of encountering a free and fair political or legal system: China, Iran, Afghanistan, Iraq, Zimbabwe, Congo, Eritrea, Somalia.

And yet still we are sending people back to these countries. The UK Border Agency's official line is that they only "remove" people to where they came from if they do not need protection and have failed to legally obtain citizenship in this country. What's plain is that political pressure to reduce immigration to Britain has a part to play in this story, as does the quality of legal representation each person gets, and likewise their portrayal in the media.

Criminalising failed asylum seekers is a useful way to stop the public caring about them - this happens when failed asylum seekers are locked up in immigration removal centres prior to being kicked out of the country. But it also happens when journalists spend a disproportionate amount of time writing stories about foreigners committing crimes, or insinuating that the immigration removal centres are filled with foreign criminals awaiting deportation when in fact there are also innocent asylum seekers inside. 

There's also a shortage of coverage about the reality of families facing deportation, or the sad stories of people who've made their lives in Britain only to be refused leave to stay. Some local papers have, thankfully, begun to carry more stories in recent years focussing on the human angle of these cases.
Letters

Dear All

I am writing to ask for your help in publicising a new scheme to provide hosts for destitute asylum seekers.

We are very aware that there are a large number of asylum seekers who have failed in their initial application to seek sanctuary in this country and therefore all support - housing, allowance etc - has been withdrawn, although they may have opportunity to put in further appeals. A number of organisations who are involved in support of those seeking sanctuary in this City have come together to set up the scheme - Nottingham and Notts. Refugee Forum, Refugee Action, Nottingham Arimathea Trust, Red Cross, Rainbow Project. We are aware that there have been many people who have been hosting throughout the city, but we hope to provide training, support and a 24/7 helpline amongst other things for any people who are willing to host someone in their home.

We are looking for new hosts and feel that there may well be those within and associated with your churches who may wish to respond. I am attaching a leaflet giving some information on the scheme and would be very happy to talk with or meet any people who would like to know a bit more about what is involved.   Hosts can offer a room for a few days, a week, month or longer. I am also attaching a copy of the Handbook which we will provide for all potential hosts, which will give you further information about the scheme.

I would be very grateful if you would publicise this scheme, both within your churches and to any groups who you feel may be interested. If you would like someone to come and talk to any group within your church about issues around asylum seekers and refugees, we would be very pleased to do this.

If you would like any other information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Jane Henson
6 Ganton Close, Mapperley, Nottingham, NG3 3ET
Tel: 07940 548 832
News from our partner organisations:
British Red Cross Men’s and Women’s Groups for Asylum Seekers and Refugees
 Men’s Group: We currently have over 130 registered members. This is an activity based project and has no set day or place that they meet at.

 Since June we’ve organised several events including
1)      Pool tournament

2)      Bowling night

3)      First aid training

4)      Five a side football at Powerleague

5)      Sexual health training with Afghan Community

6)      Trip to Stonebridge City Farm

7)      Cricket Training at Trent Bridge

8)      Trip to Matlock

 
Men’s Group activities planned for September and October
Pool Tournament 28th September 6pm to 10pm

Football (for under 25 year olds) 16th 23rd 30th September (8pm to 9pm)

Swimming sessions 14th, 21st 28th October 3pm to 4pm
Women’s Group
Have 70 women registered. (Group is aimed at women without children). This too is an activity based project and has no set day or place that they meet at.

 
Since July we’ve organised several events including
1)      Monthly Women only pamper sessions

2)      A boat trip on the River Trent

3)      Women’s Group planning meeting

4)      First Aid Training

 

Women’s Group activities planned so far for October & November
1)      Family Day at Nottingham Contemporary (1st October) – with NNRF Women’s Group

2)      Swimming sessions 12th, 19th 26th October 3pm to 4pm

3)      Women Only Pamper Session 3rd October and 7th November  (10am to 12 noon)

4)      First Aid 25th November (2pm to 3.30pm)
 

All our activities are free and places need to be book, if anyone is interested in getting involved please contact me on 07834 525 008 or email bwalton@redcross.org.uk and I’ll forward further information.



EVENTS IN OCTOBER
 FREE Family Sessions at Nottingham Contemporary Gallery

Every weekend. Make, create, draw, dance, play games, tell stories - and explore the exhibitions together with our Play and Learn cards.

11am - 3pm - no need to book. Weekday Cross, Nottingham, NG1 2GB. Tel: 0115 948 9750

You can also see more details on their website 
29 September – 3 November 2011 Many Crafts, Many Cultures 
FREE Art Taster Workshops for all.

Positive Images 
A programme of art and craft workshops reflecting Nottingham’s many and varied cultures.
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Why not try something new this autumn as Nottingham City Libraries offers the opportunity to explore a variety of art and craft forms through our ever popular Positive Images programme.

Create unique and funky gifts for family and friends or develop your own artistic skills with our professional artists.

All workshops are suitable for adults and children unless specified. All materials will be provided.

The workshops are taking place in libraries throughout the city.  More information can be found at your local Nottingham City Library, or you can contact Kam Harte on 0115 915 1188 or email kam.harte@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Thursday 29 September, 10am – 4pm: 

Book binding for beginners with Rachel

Nottingham Central Library, Angel Row, Tel: 0115 915 2828

Using Eastern methods of bookbinding, create your own beautiful notebook to use at home

Booking essential, suitable for adults only
Tuesday 11 & 18 October, 10am – 12.30pm:

Introduction to Batik with Rosie

Bilborough Library, Bracebridge Drive, Tel: 0115 915 5795

Explore traditional batik techniques to design and create your own fabric textiles using wax and dye materials

Booking essential. Adults only.  Please note that participants need to attend both sessions in order to complete their work.
Friday 14 October, 10am – 12pm: 

Creative Glass Workshop with Lucy

Aspley Library, Nuthall Road, Tel: 0115 915 5700

This is an ideal workshop for those wishing to have a go at working with glass and producing a beautiful object for their home.

Booking essential.  Suitable for adults and children 8+
Tuesday, 25 October

Eco Art Workshop with Sarah

Strelley Road Library, Strelley Road, Tel: 0115 915 5788

Come along and transform recycled materials to create your own 3D house to take home
Wednesday 26 October, 2.30pm – 4.30pm

Creative Contemporary Art with Rukhsana

Meadows Library, Wilford Grove, Tel: 0115 915 9279

Create your own piece of art using a mix of craft techniques including printing, stencilling, embossing and embellishing
Wednesday 26 October, 3pm – 5pm

Fabulous Felt Flowers

St Ann’s Library, Robin Hood Chase, Tel: 0115 915 6941

Create a decorative wall hanging using felt making techniques inspired by Lily’s garden of India
Thursday 27 October, 10am -12pm

Creative Contemporary Art with Rukhsana

Wollaton Library, Bramcote Lane, Tel: 0115 915 5715

Create your own piece of art using a mix of craft techniques including printing, stencilling, embossing and embellishing
Friday 28 October, 11am – 1pm

Eco Art Workshop with Sarah

Hyson Green Library, Gregory Boulevard, Tel: 0115 915 2483

Come along and transform recycled materials to create your own 3D house to take home
Saturday 29 October, 10.30am – 12.30pm

Fabulous Felt Flowers

Radford Lenton Library, Lenton Boulevard, Tel: 0115 915 1790

Create a decorative wall hanging, using felt making techniques, inspired by Lily’s Garden of India
Thursday 3 Nov, 10.30am - 1pm

Chinese Knots for Beaded Jewellery with Betty 

Clifton Library, Southchurch Drive, Tel: 0115 915 2945

Join local artist, Betty Ching, to learn the ancient Chinese knot techniques to create your own jewellery or decorative item to take home. Booking advised

Highlights of the Raise the Roof! Festival
· a major showcase of the latest in progressive electronica, jazz, soul and music of international origin at the acclaimed Nottingham Contemporary gallery (Saturday 8 and Sunday 9 October)

· films, discussion and music at the Broadway cinema (part of Mental Health Awareness Weeks) – including Cathy Come Home and Oranges and Sunshine
· local playwright Stephen Lowe’s new play Seance on a Sunday Afternoon with a discussion at Lakeside Arts Centre (part of Mental Health Awareness Weeks)

· Stories – an exhibition of portraits by photographer James Gardiner of people who have benefitted from Framework’s support

· A symphony concert by the Nottingham Philharmonic Orchestra at the Albert Hall

· Jazz pianist Joonas Haavisto at the Theatre Royal.

The rich mix of musical genres continues with gigs and DJ nights at The Approach, Bodega, the Bread & Bitter, Bunkers Hill, The Golden Fleece, The Lion in Basford and Spanky Van Dykes.

Admission to many events is free but expect bucket collections.
8 October - Day of action for community garden in Lenton - 
Come along to Sherwin Road community garden - to the left under the railway bridge on Sherwin Road, Lenton on Saturday the 8th October. Join us for a days digging out plots, creating a base for a green house and tidying up.
If you would like to get involved, go along between 11am and 3.30pm to help out with this lovely oasis of calm in the city.

Any queries or for further information, contact Fiona on 0115 915 00 90/91 or forum@dunkirkandlenton.co.uk
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19th October at 6pm

Sherwin Road Lenton Community Garden AGM at the garden with a talk on growing exotic veg by Garden Organic.
Training for VCS groups on 12th October- if you are a member/volunteer or committee member of a community or faith organisation and would like some help with what you do come to our FREE training session either 2-4pm or 6-8pm.Or contact Fiona for more details at the Forum.
Sunday 16th October 5pm to 10.30 

Nottingham Afghan Youth Group are having their launch party night for at the Forest Fields Community Centre, Sturton Street, Nottingham NG7 6HU.

 The night includes live traditional Afghan music and food from Kabul Express (64 Gregory Boulevard, Nottingham NG7 5JD) will be on sale (vegan option will be available).

 Admission is £1.00 for Nottingham Afghan Youth Group members and £2.00 for non members. All Welcome
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Opportunities, share,

Did you know that Nottingham City Library Service runs English Conversation groups for people who want to improve their confidence in speaking English? The groups are a great way for people to get to know their community and find out about services. 

More information on the conversation groups and other services of interest to people from the new arrival, refugee and asylum seeking communities can be found here and on Nottingham City Libraries Facebook page.

Meadows Library: Tuesdays 11 am - 1245 pm

Aspley Library: Wednesdays 1 pm - 3 pm

Central Library: Thursdays, 3 - 5 pm

Hyson Green Library: Fridays, 10.30 am - 12 

ccormack@nottinghamcity.gov.uk

Language Café project
A fun and informal way to learn new languages, practice your teaching skills and meet people from all over the world. Come along and get involved! 

Nottingham City Libraries and Culturebox have teamed up with the Refugee Forum to bring back the Language Cafe project! At the Square Centre, Alfred St North, NG3 1AA. Every Saturday 2:30-4:30pm. 

Libraries are at the heart of your community For more information contact Juliet Line on 01159151180 or Diane at culturebox@hotmail.co.uk 

InTraining jobseeker sessions
Nottingham City Libraries are hosting  InTraining sessions, offering work & training to jobseekers.  They are based on floor 2 of Central Library on Wednesday afternoons between 12.30 and 4.30. 

 

InTraining provide free training and job help to all jobseekers who are aged 19 or over (anyone under this age will be able to access the same help from Connexions).  InTraining are happy for staff to signpost anyone to them who needs work & training help. They perform an initial assessment of the jobseeker, which takes up to an hour, and from this they work out how best to help them.   This might be C.V. writing, interview techniques, job searching or training.  If they have a group of people all needing the same help, they will organise a group session e.g. a group session on C.V. writing.
Resources
FREE ESOL resource: Nottingham Contemporary

Nottingham Contemporary have now developed a free ESOL resource that can be used by any group or individual. The resource aims to make gallery visits more accessible and engaging. Further information can be found on http://www.nottinghamcontemporary.org/communities-and-groups
We currently also offering a limited number of FREE artist led workshops for any ESOL group within the city.

Special free gallery training days are also on offer for tutors or anyone who works with groups who have English as a second language.

To find out more, please contact Saima Kaur at Saima@nottinghamcontemporary.org
DROP-IN FOR ST. ANN'S AND DALES COMMUNITY GROUPS - 

at Renewal Trust Building, 27-31 Carlton Road
No appointment necessary! Thursday evenings, 4 - 7 pm

We work in partnership with NCVS group development worker Kate Hemsley to offer tailored one-to-one advice and support to community groups.  No appointments necessary!  This could include support with governance issues, identifying and filling in funding applications, helping with planning, policies, constitutions and so forth.

  We are also offering FREE use of a b&w photocopier to community groups
  FREE colour printing (limited to 20 copies per group per session)

Refugee Council Children’s Panel
The Refugee Council’s Adviser can help:

· Separated children and young people seeking asylum who are under the age of 18 when they enter the UK. 

· Asylum seeking young people under 21 who, in the absence of a parent, are caring for younger brothers or sisters. 

· Young people whose age is disputed 

· Young people to access legal representation 

· Guide young people through the asylum process 

· By arranging for young people to be accompanied at asylum interviews, tribunal and appeal hearings, magistrates and crown court appointments 

· Young people during appointments with GPs, hospitals, social services or other service providers 

· Young people who apply for asylum on entering the UK or who have lived here for some time before applying for asylum 

· Particularly vulnerable girls and young women through their specialist Young Women’s Adviser
Thursday 6th October  

Thursday 20th October 

Thursday 3rd November 

Thursday 17th November 

Thursday 1st December 

Thursday 15th December 

Introduction to the National Health Service

This fact sheet has been written to explain the role of UK health services, the National Health Service (NHS), to newly-arrived individuals seeking asylum. It covers issues such as the role of GPs, their function as gatekeepers to the health services, how to register and how to access emergency services.

Follow the link to access the information in 40 languages  http://www.dh.gov.uk/en/Publicationsandstatistics/Publications/PublicationsPolicyAndGuidance/DH_4122587
Learn about the situation of sanctuary seekers in this country
As part of their Social Sciences course, the Open University has produced two podcasts about City of Sanctuary. The “Seeking Sanctuary” podcast has a video and “Taking Sanctuary” has no visuals but goes into more detail. Both are available on the Open University site and free to download on iTunes.
Please support us by becoming a City of Sanctuary supporter group

We are continually seeking statements of support from all organisations across Nottingham. We are working towards building a network of organisations that recognise the contribution of asylum seekers and refugees and are committed to welcoming and including them in their activities.

We also ask our supporting organisations to decide on a practical action that they can implement to help make their activities or services more inclusive of those seeking sanctuary.

If this sounds like something that your organisation could do go to the website for more details. Please sign and return our pledge form to either coordinator@nottingham.cityofsanctuary.org, or to Nottingham City of Sanctuary, 10 Lime Grove Avenue, Beeston, NG9 4AR. 

The form will also give you useful ideas for how to make your activities more inclusive of those seeking sanctuary.

You can also register your support as an individual by signing up to receive our newsletter and information on City of Sanctuary events. Email coordinator@nottingham.cityofsanctuary.org 

Our 58 Supporting Organisations

Faith groups:

All Saints, St Mary and St Peter, Nottingham 

All Souls Church and Community Centre
Beeston Quakers

Diocese of Southwell and Nottingham
Nottingham and Derby Methodist District
RC Diocese Justice and Peace Commission
Nottingham Interfaith Council 

Nottingham Quaker Meeting 

St John the Evangelist Church, Carrington

St Stephen’s Church, Hyson Green
Education:

Aegis, Nottingham Trent University

Begin 
Castle College
STAR (Student Action for Refugees)
Refugee Community groups

Belong (formerly Kweri-Hetu)
 Birchover Community Centre
 Public sector

Area 4 Forum, Nottingham City Council
Forestry Commission, Sherwood District
CEFET
Voluntary groups

African Women’s Empowerment Forum 

Citizens for Sanctuary
Nottingham Community and Voluntary Service
Nottingham and Notts Refugee Forum
Nottingham Arimathea Trust
Nottingham British Red Cross Refugee Services 
 Nottingham Beyond Borders
 Nottingham Clarion Choir
Partnership Council
 Peace Supper Group

The Rainbow Project, Hyson Green
Stop Hate UK 

 Vine Community Centre, Hyson Green
The Welcome Project
Trade Unions

Unison, Nottingham City  branch
Others

Beulah Rescue Centre
 City Arts
HLG (Housing Liaison Group)
NCBI (National Coalition Building Institute)
Refugee Action 

Roshi (Nottingham Asian Women’s Aid)

Streetwise Opera
Welcome Project

Shops - Please support these shops who are supporting us:

Crocus Cafe

 Crocus Gallery
Iguazu (Fairly Trading), Beeston
Oxfam Shops, Beeston
ACM, African/Caribbean Food Shop, 390 Radford Road, Hyson Green

Fix It All  Ltd., DIY & Hardware Suppliers, 386/388 Radford Road, Hyson Green NG7 5GR

AKWAABA Ltd, New Bakery opening shortly, 362 Radford Road

Hafiz Supermarket, Supermarket, 342-346 Radford Road, Hyson Green NG7  5GQ

Fast Dial, Internet Cafe, 388 Radford Road, Hyson Green

Yomade -African Favourite Foods, 334 Radford Road, Hyson Green, NG7 5GP

Costcutter, Supermarket, 322 Radford Road, Hyson Green NG7 5GP

Madni Sweet Mart & Pan, Homemade sweets & Indian cuisine, 316 Radford Road, NG7 5GP

Hyson Green Mini Market, 310-314 Radford Road Hyson Green NG7 5FT

Monopolowi, Eastern European foods, 296 Radford Road Hyson Green NG7 5GN

Haven Housing Trust, Charity shop, 247 Radford Road Hyson Green

Tramwiches, Café & Sandwich bar, Caterers, 211 Radford Rd Hyson Green NG7 5GT

Joining in / Volunteering Opportunities
Do you need volunteers? (We do! -see last page) We will feature you here each month, especially if you would welcome volunteers who happen  to be refugees.

There are many projects across Nottingham that support refugees and asylum seekers, and most would welcome new volunteers. Many of our supporter organisations also require volunteers. 

Please feel free to contact these organisations but if you do secure a position, please contact us and let us know about it so we can share the success stories of volunteers with others (and gain brownie points with our funders!)
The Welcome Project is seeking to recruit volunteers for all aspects of the project including:

· Interpreting

· English conversation practice 

· Mentoring 

· Computer training 

· Form-filling

· Help with accessing benefits, housing, health services and education

· Fundraising

· Writing grant applications 

· Event management

· Media relations

All volunteers will receive training in working with vulnerable people and undergo CRB checks. Further training in the relevant areas, e.g. housing etc, will also be given. 

Contact us:

Co-ordinator: Joanna Petersen joannap@thewelcomeproject.org.uk, 07557 443454
Administrator: Sharon Bravo admin@thewelcomeproject.org.uk or 0115 9701855
The Rainbow Project co-ordinator: Dianne Skerritt dskerritt@southwell.anglican.org or 07917 67468
Nottingham Arimathea Trust (NAT)

is looking for mentors and befrienders for residents in our asylum houses. Your role will primarily be to offer a supportive relationship and practical assistance where appropriate, and can take the form of a variety of activities such as helping residents with English, accompanying them to various events around Nottingham, helping them get to a doctor's appointment, or simply chatting to reduce loneliness and isolation. 
Mentoring and Befriending training will be provided!
No specific qualifications are required although an understanding of the issues facing asylum seekers is desirable and a positive and respectful attitude is essential! 

For further details please visit the Do-it website:  http://www.do-it.org.uk/oppdetails.do?id=1626060  or contact NAT's Support Facilitator, Wesal on 07771803752 or wesal@nottinghamarimathea.org.uk
Nottingham and Nottinghamshire Refugee Forum

Nottingham and Notts Refugee Forum (NNRF) is an independent, voluntary organisation set up to work with and for asylum seekers and refugees in Nottingham and Nottinghamshire.

Volunteer positions include a vacancy for Honorary Treasurer and General Advisors.

Website: http://www.nottsrefugeeforum.org.uk/
Email: volunteer@nottsrefugeeforum.org.uk
Telephone: 0115 941 5599
Forestry Commission, Sherwood District

The Forestry Commission is the government department responsible for trees, woods and forests in the East Midlands Region. They manage the forest estate in the region and create sustainable and attractive woodlands that are rich in biodiversity and accessible to as many people as possible.

They offer volunteer opportunities in Practical Conservation, Trail Building or Shadow Ranger Voluntary Work Placement. For more information on volunteer opportunities please visit www.forestry.gov.uk/eastmidlandsvolunteering.

Website: http://www.forestry.gov.uk/  Email: enquiries.sherwood@forestry.gov.uk  Telephone: 01623 822 447

Oxfam

The Oxfam 'Books and Music Shop' in Beeston and the Oxfam 'General Shop' in Beeston have both signed up as supporters of the City of Sanctuary and are willing to offer volunteer placements for suitable refugees and asylum seekers If you want to apply, or need support, contact: communications@nottingham.cityofsanctuary.org
 SHAPE 



�    Local Volunteer Vacancies 


 Can you offer some time, skills, or knowledge to us? Please contact our volunteer co-ordinator, Roselyn Dien (� HYPERLINK "mailto:mcdien12@gmail.com"��mcdien12@gmail.com�) to discuss what you are interested in. We particularly need a new Administrator/Secretary. 


Secretary/Administrator 


Mail outs to potential members and follow up calls, publicity, keeping a record of members, agendas for meetings and minutes, booking speakers.  Organising meetings. 


Skills needed: good organisation skills.  Access to a computer and phone (cost of calls need to be reimbursed).  





Publicity / PR / Media volunteer


Writing press releases;  writing positive stories for local press on people seeking sanctuary locally. Work with Website Manager (or be Website Manager too)


Skills needed: some experience of working with media and writing press releases, or willing to learn, good English writing skills.



































Community Networks 


Volunteers to attend community events – designing and setting up a stall, speaking to other organisations at events, networking etc.


Skills needed: good communication skills, willing to travel locally, organise own time, and able to find out about events to attend.


Newsletter


To produce a monthly newsletter 


Skills: Ability to write in a way that engages existing supporter groups and new readers. Ability to cut and paste from certain websites. Keep a look out for local events. Ability to make it look attractive on screen and on paper (on screen is more important).





Speaker / trainer 


To give presentations to other organisations in Nottingham encouraging them to sign up in support and to decide how to action their support.  


Skills: Would suit someone with experience of asylum system and good presentation / facilitation skills.  Speaker’s materials are available. 


Expenses are available for those who need them.








Promoters


There are many groups (and shops) in Nottingham we are sure would want to support us, if they knew about us. We know the names of many groups, but haven’t had the resources to contact them and explain who we are. Could you help?





Recently we contacted shops for the first time. It took Claudette just one morning to sign up 12 shops in Hyson Green. Small shops in areas where sanctuary seekers live are our targets, especially St Ann’s, The Meadows, Lenton.





Monday, 31 October, 11.30 - 4pm                                                    �





Also at the Friends Meeting House, a meeting of many City of Sanctuary groups around the country comparing notes and initiatives. Hear what they are doing and contribute your ideas.





All are welcome to come. 





Lunch will be provided.








Mothers with young children will benefit – but only if colleges can make them aware of the decision. Photograph: Graeme Robertson for the Guardian





Wednesday, 12 October, 7.30 - 9 pm


�


Hear about the contribution people seeking sanctuary make to life in Nottingham. 





How can we make the city a more welcoming place for people seeking sanctuary?





 Friends Meeting House, 22 Clarendon Street, NG1 5JD


(Nottingham Trent University tram stop)





Share ideas, enjoy food, music, video, and displays by our supporter groups


Speakers:


Tiffy Allen (national organiser of City of Sanctuary movement),


Forward Maisokwadzo (Bristol City of Sanctuary)





Our AGM will be held 8.45 - 9pm








